
You must have got my message. Or did you get your message? No, I saw somebody 
called me twice. Is that your cell phone? Oh, yeah. I decided I got to use it. I 
got 4000 minutes. I hate it. Called you left a message. Now I'm trying to figure 
out how to hang this thing up. I saw the email, I said, that must have been Jack. 
And so then I finally got it to hang up. I did email you back. I did that. They're 
four G now. I have to get rid of this soon. I got one of these things because it 
said I had to. And when we transferred, Debbie had to do it because I tried and it 
took us four days. She kept calling and talking and getting all as a mess. Anyways,
it goes to transfer the minutes and the guy says, how many do you have? So I looked
at my old one, 4300. Something goes, really? I go, I don't use a cell phone. I only
buy the minutes because I need days. It sets off most of the time. But anyways, I 
got to start using it just for safety. But it's so damn good. I like yours. Yeah, I
think they call it

Ralph. Say yes to this. Just fixing stuff. You could take a picture before you take
it apart. And you go, lady. You go, okay, great. I've only had this for two years 
and I wonder how I ever got along without it. But then again, adapting to 
technology is one of those things where it's like, again, because you're still in 
the workforce, you still have work for travel. But unless I'm traveling, I seldom 
use it. Like when I was on the fire department. So I had to stay somewhat. I don't 
like them. I use them a lot, but I don't the one thing I like online is I got a 
Google phone number. So anywhere where I'm on WiFi, so up here I don't burn up 
minutes. It connects to the WiFi instantly. I got next to no minutes next to no 
days on a cell phone program. Matter of fact, last summer I carried one without a 
cell phone program on it. I never even knew the difference. Do you have our 
previous board minutes? I haven't been here. Just a survey and we'll agree to 
whatever I think. When was the last board meeting we had was here just before the 
annual meeting. Annual meeting? We'll find out in a minute. I think everything is 
really the same as we've been talking for. I was at the damn this morning. I 
cleaned it all up. Oh, did the trapper put traps in? No. Okay. I spoke to what's 
his name, Bill, last weekend and he has spoken to Jim and they're supposed to get 
together and do it. Bills even offered for the traffic to stay at his house. Okay. 
All right. Which I thought of school.

The gasoline prices have really he's like 68, Jim. He said, I put in my email to 
you, don't worry about it. Yeah, I told him. I said, Jim, you charge me. If they 
don't want to pay, I'll pay out of my own pocket. It's going to save us from going 
down there. Your time is worth the best bottle as I put the best bottle of Scotch. 
Not that we can afford that we can get with whether we can afford it. We can afford
it. Yeah, as I told you. I know. You keep saying again, and I hadn't until I just 
set the updates to Keith about the times that Debbie and I go down. And then she 
says on the way up, she goes and I use my sent emails to track the date. She goes, 
well, you know what? We've been down there and we didn't say anything. Yeah. She 
goes, well, but what I was saying to her is maybe if we looked at the cost just as 
a figure, this is what we were saving. The state don't give a shit. I know they 
don't care, but it's a little ammunition because I know what allstate will do. 
They'll just come in, put the boards in and take them out. That's it. The only 
place you can utilize that is to the residents specific and say, it is time for us 
to raise the dues. And matter of fact, it's one of those things that we probably 
need to discuss real seriously is the cost of dues. $25. For the last 20 some odd 
years, the cost of everything has gone in that length of time. Double ridiculous. 
Granted, we've got lots of money in our bank account, we got 20,000 in LP Oi, and 
we got another 30 sitting with Crown Point. If we don't have a plan to spend it, 
there's no sense in raising dues. However, right? Somebody's going to come up and 
go, milfoil is getting worse. Yes. You've seen it in front of Jim Davis out here. 
The Smudge patch out in front of postchild Patch there is prominent as all get up. 



Yeah, I think I saw that pond. Lily leaf pond is right. A bunch of it out here. It 
looks up, but I wanted to get a picture of make sure saying it was the right one 
before. There's another weed that looks very similar to it. That's what I was 
afraid I may be looking at and say, if you're down by the boat launch, there is a 
large quantity of amphibarius, basically a large leaf pond weed that looks to be 
kind of curly and everything else, but it is a native. That does not mean that a 
native cannot also probably be problematic.

Just the topics. If there's anything we need to this was August 29, so we did this 
meeting after the main meeting that we had that year. That was covet, too. I keep 
forgetting the covet period. There's a lot of reasons we couldn't get together. 
Yeah, but we did get together before the annual meeting. We had the annual meeting.
Yeah. Prior that we canceled the annual we didn't have any food there, but we had 
the main I did a causeway update. Stopped the highway. You had just volunteered for
that. Either update. You gave us the update on that date. Welcome process for new 
residence and the fact that elbows charter is for the lake only, not homeowners 
association new people on the lake. Probably we should make sure that that's in 
that letter that you give out. I haven't looked at the letter in a while what our 
charter really is. The letter just basically welcome to the lake type of a thing. 
We didn't get into any detail, although we have gotten into detail on many 
occasions. Even with the town and with the Boffi. And the one that pisses me out 
the most is our ex President Dalkovich who gets on Facebook and says, deanna, great
job. It's about time somebody took the association of task for doing nothing. Not 
in our charter to take care of. That it's. That the lake you're talking about the 
papers or what? He hit it. Diana went down and raised she sent something out and 
she was the voice of Eagle Lake which at the town meeting wasn't the place to 
argue. So we let it go. She sent all this out. Bolkovich gets back on Facebook and 
he starts about trying to held them to task. They're doing nothing. And your next 
president you never read them? He was president for a year. I know it but again too
but did not he's trying to kick the shit out of us for doing nothing and it's not 
in our yeah. We need to make sure that especially the new people on the lake 
probably our charter is right there in the welcome letter so that there isn't any 
questions about it. I'll still include that. I know we read it at every board 
meeting or not every general meeting to update the people on what it is include 
mission statement. That's what I want. We also had discussion about water along 74.
Where were you at? And there's Andy Belkovich's name in there. He brought that up 
last year. Treasures report real quick. One water testing was brought up. Radar 
speed signs dry high around the causeway. I did the update on that VSA agreement 
where we were activities and such that we had done as we were getting ready to do 
our VSA report UPM boat launch, beach plans where we were at that point.

You got mail. Yeah, I won't get mail down here.

How many more seats are on? Two motions, so that was pretty much last. Okay. Is 
there any additions, changes, anything you can think of we need or can we accept 
those as all in favor?

Okay. Old business, the causeway. My plan is at the general meeting is for keith to
explain it so that you're right on top of it and probably the radar. You're going 
to be getting your survey back by then.

Maybe. I know he hasn't received mine because I mailed out the day after I got it 
just to make sure that I got there. That's the other thing. You guys have probably 
all seen it mail slow as hell. It can take twelve days. Yes, that's the first 



couple in real quick. But I know stuff people have sent me. It's taken two weeks to
get in. I noticed when the Elf white email or the stuff started to return, it 
returned on Friday. Friday is the day I get all the junk mail. But they didn't 
deliver any of my junk mail. They delivered me to post it all kinds of at least for
the Half Moon post office with all kinds of funky things. I've gotten notices that 
my payments were late and they want to give me a fee. Did you check the post in a 
post office box there? Well, no, we don't do it. You better start checking it 
because it was mailed in plenty of time to get there. So again, there's nothing we 
can fix but something that's they refuse to deliver mail to. Steve Phelps and I up 
here 70 years my house has been there because the mail carrier said it's dangerous.
So I moved them off the road. She come off the road into the right away grass. No, 
she still won't do it. What? You're the mail. It's just a post office. Yeah.

And all the new substances are not getting mailbox, they're getting community 
mailboxes. Yeah, that's the last thing people think about when they buy a house and
they suddenly realize where's the mailbox? I've seen a lot of my daughters 
Queensbury, there's a lot of those places. It's the big mailbox all in one section 
and you got to drive to it in January. And I understand the trying to save money, 
but hey, I'll take either of any of those options by me. The postal carrier goes, I
don't know what mailbox it goes into. Oh, you got Newman,

Gary. It goes I used to dump all the mail in the field, change it. Lately we've 
been getting my neighbors different ones mail. That's no big deal. She's right next
to her sorting her box. And of course the guy I tell you is I don't get done. I do 
finish my route and you can't go fast because if you go fast, they automatically 
give you a second route. And he goes, I get done work sometimes I've seen them in 
Juan's, falls out with flashlights, still delivering the mail at 09:00 at night on 
a hole. They can't get anybody. Imagine that. But in the mail deliver on Sunday. 
Yeah, but you get packages on Sunday. So I guess they tell me that's very lucrative
for people delivering that keeps up with Amazon because they deliver whatever, 
whenever. Okay. You got anything for the treasures of Fort Ralph or just what we 
already sent us? What you already know? I read the newsletter. You got it. All 
right. For a new business that I have and I got old. I may have missed something. 
The Route 74 clean up, which we already discussed, like you said, without 
insurance. I just think we should just leave it up to the people to take care of it
in front of their own house. Well, I think we should probably explain it that way 
and say we're not insured and you need to pick up your own trash. I'll pick up the 
area set. And I think, as it stated in the newsletter, if you have something that's
excessive that you may be able to make arrangements with the Dot. Yeah, I'll bring 
tires down there. I don't care. I don't mind doing that. I'd like to see no papers 
on the side of the road. Well, just as the tire net. I've had this discussion with 
others. They charge so much to get rid of refrigerators and tires and stuff, you 
wonder why they're on the bottom of the lake or in the stream or on the side of the
road. There are some in the lakes, though. Oh, I wouldn't doubt that. I've seen 
them

again. You're creating another problem when you start charging all this money. I 
think it's the end of this month or sometime. It was a free of your retire thing up
to a certain size and you had to be a resident of the Taikondo one day. You can 
bring them. Yeah, which is nice. Okay. Previous town supervisor three ago. 
Deblaney, when she was there, if we had something that we needed to get rid of as 
an association, we were talking about the blue markers and or no foil mats or 
whatever we had, she, at that time, would have been willing to have the town accept
it on our behalf. But if you've got an arrangement with Dot and you can take it 
down there, great. If something else comes up, we can no, you can't put your own 
personal bring everything to your house. I'll tell that. Well, as I pick garbage 



up, I'll put it in my own like you do. But when I had a bunch, like you say, when 
it comes a certain point that you got more than you can fit in your garbage can, 
you start finding tires? Do you need to haul it all the way back to Glenn's Falls, 
too? Because do you get trash service up here? Yes, in the summer I do. Okay. Yeah,
I used to bring it all home. With the renting of the apartment, we all are either 
to Tie or to back to Rochester with us. But then again, try and minimize what 
you're putting out. Yeah. Fish stocking. I haven't heard anything from Zach. I did 
get an email back in spring. He said something about it, but I don't know that's 
where the information in the newsletter came from. I wrote him before the 
newsletter, heard nothing back. I'll email again. Last I knew, he was working out 
of Pennsylvania. He's got a new job, and that was two years ago. He's up here and 
he's a freshman like you, and it's behooves them to know where the fish stuff come 
from. Came out of an email that Zach sent out back in March, I believe, somewhere 
around there as ice was coming off. The state has now gotten to the point where 
they have all of the historical data in a chart form that is actually easily 
mineable from our website. So if you go to our website, you will find basically 
that chart fully populated and automatically updated whenever the state updates it.
But you don't get what is happening in the field from there. Information is a year 
out of date. So we have last year's data in the newsletter and all the years prior 
to that, which whatever somebody went down to Crown Point here or wherever they got
information from, it said it was 1200 or 1500. But Zach put in there basically that
we get the excess because we're right on their pathway.

Okay. And as I put in the newsletter, who's catching more, the birds or us? 
Belkovich says the birds kill the loons. There's a loon, and that's a monster that 
comes down here. It's a big one. Just one? Well, usually we got three, but there's 
one that's really huge. Both nests are no longer the one on Charles Island. Charles
island is gone. I checked yesterday, no loan today. I checked, and then the one on 
Fox Islands was gone last weekend in the weather. Okay.

Yeah. My wife read if the nest gets wet, they abandoned it. Really? So this morning
I went to one at Fox Island. We stayed away from it, no bird for two weeks. So we 
went up. I want to see if there were broken eggs or what. There was no broken eggs,
but she was sitting on it. You could see her nest from my deck with a pair of 
binoculars, like a watcher. And then one on Charlie one. That one was pretty you 
couldn't see it. I mean, it was pretty master, very camouflaged compared to the 
other one. And I wish that lady had kept their mouth shut because everybody found 
out that bird actually built it behind a log. And man, I tell you what, you could 
not see her. And it was 120ft from where she was talking about where people go up 
on the island. Okay. She made it sound like it was right there. That's the way I 
read the email. I just printed one. She should have just kept her mouth shut. She 
was upset that I didn't send it out immediately. And I'm like, I got everything, 
and I got that right here. It's a double edged sword. It is. Yeah, I'd like to know
about them, too. But then again, you get everybody, oh, let's go look. They think 
they're far enough away. Steve wants it a little closer. Earlier in the spring, 
when I came up, steve came over and says, did you see the ducks? I said, no. He 
goes, there's a mama duck and six babies. And he goes, I think they're under here. 
Well, I came back in and he left, and I watched her walk across with her six, and 
they went under there. Then I saw them come out of the stream. There are five, and 
then last he saw were four. But I haven't seen anything since, so I don't know if 
they might. Yeah, we saw a big turtle last weekend. Holy crap. Huge. I came up the 
other day, I got here just in time, this brown head and a wave going that way. So I
got my binoculars out. I thought it was a turtle. It could be a snake. But there 
was no maybe it's a turtle. It was a brown hat and it swam and it went over right 
around Missouri.



Anyways, it went over there. You see two tail bumps. I talked to Steve and he's 
seen it a couple of times, and he said he heard implicit it's either a beaver or 
muskrat.

It's not that big. Beaver can be huge real quickly. Steve said he heard it slap his
tail. I don't know, but I didn't see a tail. But anyways, I talked to Mikeres about
it, and he says what they do in the winter with the bubbler? Attract the muskrats 
in their burrow. Oh, yeah? So we're not saying anything again. We have no feud with
them. They'll attract the beaver, too, over there. Beaver loves open water, 
although they usually tend to burrow in and stay pretty much secluded. But if you 
got open water, they're in. You're swimming under the bridge as it was going, 
really? Carrying a big rat, really? He couldn't go under because the rat was so 
big. Really.

You never know what you're going to see on eagle egg. I miss any lake. Thank you. 
We saw it the first time in a long time we saw a raccoon or yeah, raccoon marching 
around our place a couple of times in the morning. I haven't seen raccoon here in 
35 years. You see porcupine occasionally, stone, lonesome or so.

More than half the time I'm leaving here in the evening I'll see here on the road 
before I hit Corduroy. I know I've hit over on Stone coming from your place a few 
times, but we had the other day, oh, there's a black squirrel running around. I 
understand that. It's got to be black, right? Jack chris had a white one and it was
taken my cousin for taxidermy, and something happened, so he never ended up getting
it done, but he wanted to. If he gets a chance, he wants a black one. He wants a 
white one. I don't know. Maybe. But he's always out hunting anyways,

we saw the black squirrel. There's a lot of now chipmunks and red squirrels. But my
understanding is Fran Desurio's girlfriend loves to feed them, which I'm hoping 
they get into her house and not mine and bring up a couple of squares. We got more 
red squirrels than we ever had. Yeah. Chipmunks plenty.

No question. If the geese had been there, there's about half a dozen adults, and 
there was about half a dozen gosling five months ago. All the way. You can see 
right where they've been. I don't know how they eat that much, but every 6ft this 
year they're one crap down here. And like Memorial Day weekend, chris came up with 
his dog, who went right after him. And I haven't seen him, and I haven't had to 
clean up lately. But we were over on Aldermetal Road, and there's a farm at the end
of it right there, Severance Road in Aldermelder where they come together. And that
field was full of geese. Over here on Corduroy Road there's that first that trailer
as you go down, they got to sign geese credit and their yard is what they said.

They'll get in my yard, down the stairs to the lake and shit on every step. Oh, 
yeah. At least once. It's like, oh, my God, they're breaking the laws of physics 
that that much can come out of something that doesn't take that much. I go to 
Steve. You didn't see them over here. He doesn't come out of his house generally. 
His wife does, but he doesn't

everything. Well, I've been fortunate this year. So anyways, we're on a new 
business, the DM keys. As far as I know, there are only two you and me. You get 
some copies made? Not yet. I got to get to Home Depot. That was my other thing. And
then I'll give you the bill for that. And then I'll give them to you. I'll take 



one. But that's a two man job anyhow, right? Isn't it? I usually do it by myself. 
Since he put those big handles on, I can get one end in, and with the hook, I just 
get right down. It's so easy to get down in there and clean it out when you 
slippery. So anyway, if you want, we'll get your key again. To me it's great 
because if he's in Rochester and something happens, I can't get up. If you happen 
to be here, it's just easier for you to go down and do it yeah, that's funny. Than 
the way all right. I will be talking to Bill Zito. Make sure you keep him posted 
with whatever. I will. He's showing some interest in he's pulling debris out of the
dam, but he leaves it. I don't care. He's got to be he said he's an older guy. I 
know. Well, he's your age, Jack, but you're in good shape. Thank you. I don't know 
how old he is, but he says he pulls it out. I think it's him, but I don't mind 
going behind them and cleaning it all up. I don't care if we got that pitchfork. 
That thing is if we don't give anybody clear instructions. I told him to go down 
and just take a look, not to pick. Does he have a VSA? Does not. I will be printing
that out. He does have a copy of the beaver permit that he evidently got either 
from us or through the dec directly. I don't know how it came to be, but I will 
talk to him about that guy Leland too.

I think it might be him. I got an email from him. I don't think we'll go down 
there. No, he's the one that pissed you and me off because he went down to the dam 
and he said, oh, there's all the debris in there, but that's all. He didn't do 
anything. So I said, well, and I didn't say anything. All right, but I have a 
recent email back when he was saying that he would accept the board seat. Something
about he went down, but I couldn't if I read into it, I'd say he did nothing. But I
don't know, maybe he did. I'm not going to throw rocks where I don't think they 
belong. I thought when I saw the debris on the side thing, I thought maybe Cole did
it. You can get anybody walking up there and goes again, I think in the 
conversations we've had in the newsletter long enough that people kind of go they 
realize that there is some rules or regulations. But again, until we say this is 
what we want, we're going to get whatever people want to do when we need to. Either
I'm okay with I'll clean up after them. At least they did something. Well. That's 
the thing. I don't want to throw cold water on acres down there this morning, too. 
That thing is huge. Yeah, he's got to be four foot long. He's eating well. Have you
seen all the debris on the other side of the stream? A bridge? We got to clean that
up. Maybe this fall when the snakes are gone. I was down there this fall. It was 
cold and I think, oh, great, the snakes won't be out. It was real cold. I was 
laying on the bridge getting some stuff and I looked down by those tree roots and I
saw this striped thing and it had a little bit of red on it, a little bit of 
something else. And I'm looking at it, it was like a snake. So I got my stick and 
it was I would have thought it's way too cold. And I'm going. Son of a bitch. I 
thought I was safe. But

they don't bother you. Yeah, that's right. And like the one time I went down with 
Chris and I went down, and I was leaning overworking and I happened to look up at 
the bridge, and there's a Snake Landing ice cream. Chris goes, dad has been there 
since we got here, but that's just me. Again, if you want more in the newsletter, 
as far as what expectations are for cleaning at the dam and or not to clean at the 
dam, obviously they need to be communicated to the larger populace. Yeah. I don't 
want to discourage anyone either, to say, hey, I think Zack goes down once in a 
while. It wouldn't surprise me. I think the guy two guys I mentioned might go down.
Obviously, Bill Zeto is going down. If they pull it up, it's closer to the pile for
me. Oh, yeah. And it's dry if you don't have a pitch fork. I use my garden rake or 
the hook that he made to reach in and get the potato rich there, if they're still 
around. I got the one that's a potato rake with the hook you welded out the back. 
There used to be two of those. One was a short handle and one was a long handle. I 
got the short handled one because somebody broke there was a long handle one, too, 
because I tried to get more and they weren't unavailable. Was it ever changed to 



the tree down there? Yeah. I've never seen it that's or at least been five years 
since I saw that last. I've never seen it put an eye on it. I've never seen a 
change of the tree, but that doesn't mean it could be very down. Took his saw and 
cut it and took it, probably. Who knows? That's a possibility. The boards, we still
chain up down there, too, on that big I still chain. I put them through the loop 
only because I don't want to see somebody find them and decide, hey, let's throw 
them in the woods or something, because they fit those slots just right. So, 
anyway, we definitely need Dot to get that stuff out of there. That's started a new
file this morning. Last time Chris Stride had the information, who he was 
contacting, I talked to highway barriers up in Crown Point here. Oh, that was John 
Frank Burnham was the last name I saw today's actually going in. They carried it 
all out. I think they carried it further back in the woods, but they may carry it 
out. He used to get the prisoners out of Mariah Shock there and come down the hill.
Yeah. That's closed. Yeah. I don't know what but, again, it's been ten years since 
I've talked to him. 15 years since I talked to him. I talked to him. But it's Crown
Point Highway. But the last time we did anything, it was through Corey McGee, 
because she was the one that I contacted, because she really wanted to, because she
didn't have a lot of time. But she said they'll get to it. Yeah, eventually. When 
all they did is they threw it further back in the woods, which before, with Frank 
from Crown Point, his crew would carry it out. I don't know whether they ever 
carried it out or not. I never did get that. They threw it out in the woods? They 
threw it way back way back in, yeah, but it'd be nice. What would be nice is if we 
could get a chipper. But again, it's a motorized piece of equipment and they can't 
have it there. But that would be nice to fill in. Somebody went along the road 
there and we whacked the path out nice. Really? Yeah. I don't know who did that. 
Keep the ticks away, huh? Somebody was nice enough to do it with a motorized 
equipment.

Probably an old sickle. Probably requires furniture, too. So

we go into the membership before we move on. You're going to try and contact I'll 
get a hold of Chris and see who his contact is. Because I know there's been if 
you've read his emails, there's so many different people that have taken up Corey's
position. I guess she had a lot and when she left and the way I read it, some of 
that she left dec, and they've given all her work out to various people because 
Chris was having a hard time. Well, she was the one that was trying to bamboozle us
with the she's the one that wrote The Hammond Pond Wilderness. She was told to 
write it that way. I wouldn't doubt that. And I would have loved to have talked to 
her, however, and again, if she was told to shut up, I guess I shouldn't be too 
mad, but when she talked to Ralph, she talked to Chris and she talked to somebody 
else. I'm trying to think who it was on the board and never want to mention 
anything about how she part of me wants to believe that she was the type of person 
that if she could have said something, she would have. I don't know. I'll try to 
keep her on a high note until I find out different. I know. According to the last 
time I lost that guy that sold the camp by you, he's gone. So he's the one that 
spoke, right? He spoke on his behalf. His behalf? His behalf. He has not been a 
member for some ten years or more, but he stopped. He stopped. Help stop it. Yes,

his letters helped, but what really clinched it was what I did there. Finding that 
the state had been delinquent and truly informing everybody about what happened and
selectively editing resident comments and everything else. That's really what that 
in the contact that we made with Senator Little's office and Dan Stack's office, 
they really stopped. It's unfortunate I got to go to that, but I also when I 
watched the film or the meeting, one of the APA members did state to Corey that 
there may be time to look into that law of saying all lakes, 1000 acres and less 
get a fishing access and it's barricaded off. I think you told me, but somebody 



told me that law was passed in 1972 when the APA was formed. So that was just a 
broad sweep of the brush. So they didn't really look at anything, just, oh, there's
a lake. It's 1000 acres. They may have looked a little more closer than we give 
them credit for because back in the day Eagle A did indeed have a boat launch and a
campground. And the law is very specific. If you have a campground, then the rules 
are different. And then in the mid 80s they relook at our campground and kind of 
go, well, no you don't. It's one of these things where I think they've been trying 
to find a way around it, but that's a whole nother story. Well, we're over there 
the other day, the same as it's always been. All the fire pits are in the same 
spot. There are four outhouses over there. Got to look, but there are four. And I 
was just looking to see if they've been taught. And personally I don't think 
they're ever going to do anything. They got the idea that they might, but I don't 
think they got the people to boat over there and do anything. I think we got Eugene
too. So Eugene well, the other thing we got a new forest ranger. St. Clair now is 
in Newcomb as of two years ago. I don't know if he's still there. Quinn from 
Washington County is now up here and so is this girl, Marie Arnold. She's in 
Screwing Lake unless and that was last year.

St. Clair, for some reason really was after Eugene. I don't know why, but he was 
the queen and the other ones probably could give a shit. Eugene would be a score on
any far stranger. They give them a patch for catching mountain man patch. Eugene 
story. Is this the fire pit one? No, this is I need to turn the recorder off. No, 
it's not that bad. Last Saturday we were up, he's out here, and these people over 
there scream, get your ass over here. We look, mike Robinson is up. Eugene, 
Michelle, Shila and Brad are over there. So we drive over and they got their four 
wheelers. Mike is up for a training class in Warren County for Tasers. So we have a
couple of beers and they were pretty well lit. The next day Eugene comes over. 
Brad, Shila and Michelle take their four wheel and go over the mountain and around 
down Corridor Road. Get home okay. Eugene forgets his chainsaw, forgets his 
flashlight. All he's got is his dog. Decides he's going to go this way. He gets a 
tree. He got a secret trail. He told me he's got a tree. Limb comes up, gets caught
between the frame over the axle and he can't get it out he can't get it out because
he's drunk or he can't get it out because he doesn't have a chainsaw. So he can't 
find his way out. So he decides he's going to sleep in the swamp. So he gets his 
dog, and he tries to get the dog cuddled up to keep him warm. Dog was having 
nothing to do with she was too busy chasing stuff. I can't go wandering off in the 
woods. I don't know where I am. He said he couldn't see his hand in front of his 
face. So he said, Jeez, the dog will take me home. I got no rope shoelace. He takes
his boot lace, ties it to the dog. And that dog gets him home. You are blessed. He 
got home after 200 in the morning. You talk to him, too? Yeah, he told me the whole
story last weekend. I just see this guy. I'll spend the night here. No big deal. 
She'll miss me, she won't miss me. Yeah. He goes, I got home, the dog ran upstairs.
Evidently, the dog sleeps with them. So the dog got in bed, beat him to bed, and he
goes, Michelle was up there sleep, snoring. I go, she didn't even know you were 
missing? No, he was going to get a cow for Father's Day. Did you hear that? No. 
Dustin. Somebody was giving Dustin a cow. So Dustin was going to give it to Eugene 
first father's Day. And Eugene figures it'll eat the grass, keep the grass down and
I'll be able to butcher it in a couple of years. Michelle goes bonkers. So I ended 
up the next day, I said, Eugene, did you get to come for Friday? No, michelle 
wouldn't let me. They're cast of characters. The other thing, all we have, and I 
shouldn't say all but for the people that have died that you have in the newsletter
was the Fred Adams, Robert Emmerich Martin and Jenny Moore from over here. Is there
anybody that I'm missing? That's what was in the newsletter? All I know of. I'll 
mention them. Where did Adams live? Where was he? On the lake, right next to Leland
Lucy's place, between him and Becker. Okay. And I just got a communication from his
son today. Kind of screwed up. When he sent the electronic copy of the newsletter 
out. Okay. It arrived by him. He must be willing to take care of paperwork right 
away. So he printed his thing out and filled out his check and send it to Chris's 



Rexford address. No big deal. Never dawned on me to say, hey, we have a prepaid 
envelope coming with the paper copy of the newsletter. So far, I've gotten six or 
eight of them. I guess people are independently wealthier. They think we don't pay 
for the stamp once they don't use it. It's already been prepaid. And so I got six 
or eight of them that have been sent in with their own private envelope. So we've 
paid. Not that's a big deal. Okay. And Robert Emerick. Where did he live? That was 
my brother in law. Okay. He lives where I am now. How old was he? 67. Had brain 
cancer here about six years ago. Had a massive seizure and his girlfriend at the 
time took them to the Er and they managed to get most of the brain cancer out, but 
it's solely consumed his passing was kind of the best thing. One of those silver 
linings. In the last five years, he hasn't done a hell of a carpenter, hell of a 
mechanic, but hadn't done squat in the last five, eight years. Kind of existed. 
Couldn't do it. Couldn't well, that brings up that makes starts to make sense now 
because I was looking up I got my map from 1993 and I was looking up Ruck's place 
to find out because you said the R-U-C-K they sold to his nephew Porter. From 
Warrensburg. Yeah, they're from Warrensburg.

I got their contact information. Yeah. Gina Mcgel. And they're from Warrensburg. 
Okay. Real nice guy, both of them. Nice folks. I was looking it up to see where the
camp was. When I looked on the map. It looks like there's a road to it. But you 
were saying that they have to park they have to walk down. Yes, park outside the 
corner. They should go up there. Roger Wicks lets them go through. I guess Roger 
gave him a hard time. And Roger had an agreement with Rocky. Had to ask him every 
year and pay him like this year was one dollars. Because Roger is an attorney, we 
want to give him right away. So every year he changed the fee and he'd have to 
written permission. And then he would walk up the road from the bottom there, up 
the hill past Ren's house. And then every once in a while when somebody would 
trespass on to Ren's property, ren would go berserk.

One of them told me that Rogers giving them a hard time coming through the gate. 
And Ren has been nice, so go figure. Well, I was just curious when I looked on the 
map and it looked like there's a road to the place, but was it last year? I think 
it was last year. High ended up losing battle. Dad, what was she after? Gypsy moth?
Yeah, it's a losing battle. I came across the bridge and I looked over where Bonita
and Jerry and there was all this smoke coming up from the place. So I turned around
and went back and I looked, holy shit. So I figured, I thought there was a road 
that went part way and I could park there and walk in to see if the places do the 
burner of their home. I ended up at Rin's house. That's it. Holy shit. So then Ryn 
came out and I can't say I blame him. He was a little basic. And I explained to him
who I am, what I was doing. He calmed right down and he said, oh, yeah, they were 
just over there. Okay. I saw the smoke. I wasn't sure they were even up here yet. 
So I wanted to limit to get the fire department here. Not much you're going to do, 
but we had a nice conversation with Ryan, but I think it was only because probably 
kind of knewing the name from the membership. But I wasn't just driving around, but
I was just kind of surprised that you can't yeah, my uncle had a camp up there 
before. Renville is it's rough storage shed now? Yeah. The road goes up to the top.
There's a parking area, but that's where it stops. And you have to walk down the 
hill. There's no particular trail. Okay. And all the way around from there, all the
way to the boat launch, there's no real trail to get to Martin or to what was 
Martin's place now? Saffers place. Yes. There's a huge gully behind Panics in the 
Rock. So that prevents anybody from affordably making any road back in there. And 
of course, some of the state land, matter of fact, even just get up to Gooseneck 
Pond, they have to trespass across the first place because I was going to bring 
that up. I always thought that there was a road that went up to Gooseneck Pond for 
them to check the damn and everything there is sort of more or less a trail now, 
but most of it goes across except for owns 98 years. Goes up there once or twice a 
year. They take a four wheeler they have right away. It would make sense because I 



know the city has five reservoirs in the mountains and there's a road to each one 
and that's in the park. But they've been there for hundreds. There's always a fire 
road somewhere. Yes. And I know that the water department, they don't want the 
people walking around just here, driving pretty rugged, getting up and through 
there. Yeah. Well, I haven't been to Gooseneck Pond yet, and I wanted to go up and 
I did look at the state guide to get there. There's supposed to be a trail, but 
it's on the other side of the lake and they don't really specify how to get to it. 
Like Rolf said, if you follow the trail and there used to be a sign there back in 
the 80s, there is a trailhead in the bay that had a little sign that said Gooseneck
that way, and that's a state trail.

I think they know Eugene, because Eugene knows the guy from Jersey out of the Catch
region here. He's a real outdoors kind of guy. I've actually helped him out 
bringing furniture across. He was trying to bring it across on this canoe. He was 
probably bringing it over to all of us. No, not Eugene SEPHARD at the boat launch. 
Okay, maybe. And he put beds in my boat, took him over there, and I said, no, I 
trespassing your property. Is it okay? He's a nice guy. He's all outdoor guys. 
Matter of fact, just recently, he asked if there was a way for him to get some of 
the wildlife, I'm assuming pictures that he takes over by him onto either our 
website and or into the Facebook page. I have not replied to him when he sent me a 
picture one day we're talking about Snappers down by him because I had some other 
reason to email him. A couple of days later, he's sitting there in his kayak. He's 
got a Snapper that he's holding him by the shell. The heads out here, that Snapper 
head was as big as his head. I pick him up out of the lake here. He's in a little 
kayak. You got that big turtle out of the water and into your stock. No, right 
around the lake down by him. Eugenie has some kind of arrangement because he's done
quite a lot of work. Yeah, Eugene builds a shed down by a bunch of stuff. I know 
Eugene goes up that way a lot fishing, but I assume that there's just no one. 
Eugene. Eugene, he's got an arrangement. He's got a kayak or a canoe up there, 
paddleboat or whatever the heck he's got up there and buried in the woods. Yeah. I 
wanted to go up and see this pond. Great gooseneck. I've been told by a couple of 
people at the meeting that they want to reduce it. The state wants to bring it down
to a normal level, which is drop at 6ft. But the people that I talked to said, 
well, one, the pond is 90ft deep. Two, the intake pipe is 25ft below the surface, 
so even bringing it down 6ft, that water is still coming through that pipe. Our 
current level is only a short distance above the height of Tilson Hill, and that's 
why they brought it up to where it is now, so it can get over chills and hill 
again. You talk to a lot of different people, and they've all added stories, as 
I've added, say, oh, wow. And you don't always have the full information. That's 
one of the reasons I'd like to go out. What's up there is any time you want to go, 
I'll bring you up at the end of a bay. I've probably been up there 30 times. 
There's a short concrete wall that the water doesn't even make it to all the time. 
It's kind of the dam, so it's not holding back an enormous amount of water, but 
it's kind of keeping the day from washing down the hill sort of deal. And then 
there's the outlet that goes to the pipe, and that's a kind of root through the 
rocket. They dynamite it out a hundred years ago somewhere down in the deep waters 
where the pipe comes out. But it's down their ways, and that's the whole thing up 
there. If they remove the dam, they'd only bring it down a few feet and it would 
slow down the hole. That's the only thing. They don't have any water going down the
hole. The pipe actually runs along the top of the ground on the way down. That's 
going to freeze, create a hole, right. And then it's going to come rushing out at 
some point. And guess which lake it's going into. Well, the damage is going to be 
done. Or they put a cap on the end of the pipe and they're going to have to end of 
the pipe. You put drop a diver down and put a cap on the end of the pipe. And now 
you plugged up the hole because right now it'll siphon out and over and down a 
ghost. According to Changing Subject slightly, todd and Tiny sent me an email 
yesterday, and I guess a whole bunch of people from Mark Wright and Dec and this 
person and that person. There's a line of cars coming out of the coronation station



that probably shows 15 cars. And he goes, yes. They had their entourage, one up to 
Goose Neck. That's all he wrote. And then I get a note. Well, how come this letter 
that was sent about changing the water from doing away with Gooseneck and a bunch 
of other questions, it's a rant. He said that. And I don't know what he wants me to
do with it. I will not send it out because it is rant from Todd. I understand he's 
got a real hardship there because he doesn't have the property. Is the last one on 
the line or the first one? And the second one on the line, Roger Witch is the first
one. Roger can do whatever he wants, obviously. Get the property on the edge, drill
the hole. Okay. He drilled the hole and came up with skunk water. Shit water. As is
everybody else that's drilled a wall up here. Less than less than desirable. Water 
is good. They're over there. I can't remember their shadow's place now, but it's a 
little hard. No smell, but yeah, it's not bad. It's drinkable, but it's not what 
you would get out of the lake or something like that. It's not boosting the 
quality, if you will. Their water was good. I talked to Henry in the corner here at
the last meeting. He said he drilled 505ft before he hit water. Over here, 85ft. 
Okay, so you're in a different buildings, even shallower. His well was like three 
grand. You may be drinking tilted lake water then I said that to the well driller. 
He said, no, I go, well, you drill down and the lake waters. He goes, now the lake 
is all bedrock. There's a reason all the water stays in there. You're totally 
different. That's what he said. Yeah, because I know on her point there, Tully's, 
which was now it's somebody else's. Because tully moved out, I think, but they went
down some 500ft, too. They went down a hell of it. They drolled 300 and they hit 
whatever they hit. And then they didn't give the yields they wanted while the 
drawer came back and went down again. Chile was paid by Globus, the realtor, but 
I'm not sure who has it now. Yeah, I'd have to look it up again. I think I got 
lahi. That's next door. And then you got whoever. Yeah, because Lahee is also 
offered to be an involved party. Okay. Nobody said that they wanted to be on an 
officer yet. Did you talk to him personally then? No, it's on the email. He would 
be an interested party. Oh, well, I took that as meaning we're going to he said 
because he was retired now he'd be interested in aboard Seat. I don't know if I 
read it that way. Yeah, I kind of did. That's why he was retired. Retired support 
and do more for the lake until last. Specifically, don't make an assumption that he
will be a board member or okay, so same thing with lady. No words were said. Okay. 
And I both said we'll talk about it at the point of the ending. I don't want new 
people. God, they need to get involved. Well, I think you wrote it in. Yes, you 
did. One of the emails you sent to all of us about Love your lake. I can't think of
how the rest of it went, but to basically protect it, and I think that's a good 
key. You like it the way it is and you hit it, too, without getting more people 
involved. Again, without your input and help, just may not be like this. As Ralph 
mentioned to me, the Property Owners association has some weight for the state. If 
it goes away, individual property owners have none. He's always said that, and he's
absolutely right. Especially when he says that when you organize and they didn't do
it for the water. Certain people wanted to organize the people and they wouldn't do
it. So they have no leverage people to actually get things done. Light a fire 
under. People have time to do it, and the inclination and the desire. Politicians 
don't get involved unless there's people involved. It's only one person to go. 
Okay, that's one vote. But they're only going to

just in time. Bill, step right in here. Watch something. What's this? That's the 
plans for the bridge project. How did you get that off the back of a truck? I was 
looking to see if I can get a bit out of there. All right, well, why are right 
here. Step right in here for a minute. This is Bill Clifton. Bill bought Bill's 
place across the road. This is Ralph Teeterman. Ralph was over on the other side of
the lake. Yeah, we met before. And this is just a new town council here or 
something? Yeah, and we just since you weren't here, we just elected you as 
president, but you said you can't make the meeting because of graduation, so which 
may be another thing. We'll change the date, but you're still on the only thing 
interesting is it has the water elevations and the bridge profile. Yeah, I got 



those numbers out of them because we were trying to figure out whether it was 
actually going to be higher above the water. Yeah, it does show you right on the 
magic number. So you've been on a project? No. Well, I just pulled the plan just to
see what was on it, if there was any electrical work on it.

Well, that's going to come up at the general election. Keith is the president. What
is this, a meeting of the vice president? No, we're just getting the board meeting 
together so we can have our regular meeting. And, you know, it was unanimous he can
go back on the board. It was unanimous that Bill Clifton should be vice president 
or president, and you can hire your wife. So here's the elevations right in through
here. Yeah. That I got out of them. They did what you're doing now and dug it out 
right there. But it tells you the bottom of the bridge section right there

at the bottom of the bridge cord, and then high level. I went over one day because 
Keith was saying it was the bridge section is 37 odd inches or whatever the heck it
is, and I'm like how's that going to be measured from the road deck down? And it 
actually winds up being that there's about that much more space underneath what 
they claim, because the road has been built up so many times. And you look at where
the peers are. They did their homework. They are going to remove the bag. I hope 
they dig that down as deep as they can. Looks like they're going to dig it down. 
They're going to put rip wrapping from what I gather, whatever the slope angle, 
whatever the support,

they don't leave this lake. They don't need a tag. You still have to have one. No, 
if you're on there's a stipulation that if it doesn't move from here, you could do 
it, like, once and then certify, and then you're done. Right. We're supposed to 
have it with you for every piece of you read the law. I went and poked the law. 
It's for every motorizing poles, everything. Fishing poles, your swim trunks. 
Including your swim trunks. I see. It's just a way of making including the private 
areas better have a self served, which actually, when you start pull it right out 
of there. When you look at what they've been picking on, they have been picking on 
the power boat trade for decades. Back when millfoyle was the early discussion, 25 
years ago. Oh, it's got to be a power border. Borders. I says, tell me that a kayak
does not have an ability to have weed attached to it and or a place to have water 
that is trapped that can move an invasive species. Wow. It's power motors. I said, 
what about kid that takes his pail of water? And you've heard the story for me. 
Mommy, Mommy, I found this little shell. I want to take it with me to the next lake
or when we go home. Sure. Oh, I found a nicer shell over here. Where did the water 
go? It goes in the lake. So it's going to be the innocent thing that spreads it. I 
never even thought about that.

People are coming in and out.

You are? Okay. And how long are you up for? Well, I'm here by myself, so we had a 
baseball games today, and I was brush out yesterday all day. So now tonight, we 
should go to Paradox Brewery. Maybe we should. Yeah, let me know when you're ready.
We're staying until tomorrow.

Tuesday. All right. And I just saw something. What did you just read about 
Greenwich? You read something? Oh, wait, they're not open tonight. Monday and 
Tuesdays are not open.



Okay. So you guys can finish your meeting. All right, we'll talk to you soon. And 
if you need any non committed number of support yeah, we were just discussing in 
fact, when you volunteer, committal support of getting more people involved in the 
lake the way it is. Otherwise, we don't use the word volunteer. We use volunteer 
told. Okay, that's fine, but I still got to go out the sign by John Hancock to a 
certain term. I got to still get you down to the damn and you signed that when you 
bought the property. Any reason that these can't be posted to a public website? 
They came off the deck. There's a link to DC's website. I tried to send it to you, 
but for some reason I messed up one on your email. So if I don't put the right one 
yeah, well, the time I emailed you I don't know, I didn't want to use your business
email. Yeah, in the newsletter is my email address. Camptouchedone at Yahoo. What 
is it? Did you get the newsletter yet? Give me a paper copy.

Write it down, please. You have one if you wait for your paper copy, there's an 
envelope in there the stamp to mail your dues back. All right. Yeah, I know. I 
didn't get it because I would have sent it back. It just came and Ralph and Chris 
just printed it up the other day. I got it in the mail maybe Thursday. Well, not 
Friday, a week ago. Okay. I filled it out, like, the next day or the day after, 
within a couple of days

when I came up, I just figured the way,

shoot me a copy where the link is for that, and I'll throw that since my son is the
web guru, and that one tells him what to put there. I'll write our current one. I 
did it wrong the first time. And then your email doesn't forget it store and 
everything. The Gmail and the Yahoo. And a lot of times I hit C. And everybody I 
want to talk to, like Cerny, Hyde, Chris, Hide and Camp Touchstone. Yours comes up,
Kamp. And I hit that's it a couple of times. I sent it to his Gmail because I 
didn't stop. I just saw Campstone. There it is. Once in a while, you send it to my 
other Gmail account. Yeah, because it'll come up. You have a Google account? You 
have to have a Gmail account. All right, we'll see you in a few minutes. I'll make 
some noise out there before I come. Whatever. What are you doing?

Did you know that they moved the property lines?

I got some stakes and some string line, too. I was going to do that. Okay. Eminent 
domain. You get the house to go with it? Yeah. Then I'm going to leave. But I see 
the old or the assessor's house up on the hill there. Yeah. That just came up for 
sale. Or I see the signs out there. Oh, yeah. Tell them what she said to you at the
meeting. The assessor sold it for 160. I offered 60. He bought it for 60. And then 
they got to keep a piece of property that was a handshake agreement or something 
like that. They got to use the boat launch or the water side. Well, it was written 
right in there. I wrote a proposal, and I was going to give them everyone's 260 
some feet. I was going to give 80ft. So they got that indeed then, huh? Yeah.

So it's forever thing then now. Well, when I made an offer, I put in transferred 
any survivors just for them. Yeah. So you've been on it then, too, recently,

for 169 now. And what improvement did they put into it?

I looked at that and I was like, what the heck is the other one I think, is back 



for sale to the one that was sliding down the hill? Waters place? I don't know. 
John Waters. Yeah. That currently is in the hands of a realtor down by you. I 
looked that up. At least that's what's on the deed. Because I sent them I sent him 
eleven page report, pictures and everything. I offered him money. Friedman sold 
that for $99,000 because he had his right down. But my kids saw the sign downtown. 
They sold $99,000. And you would offer? I offered him 50 because I went underneath 
there, and you can see where it slid. The sun had built up on the slope behind it 
and pushed the whole thing down 2ft. That was a tree. That was a tree during a 
hurricane. Well, everybody said the back wall. You stick your arm in the back wall 
and you go in the kitchen and between the top of the wall and the top of the 
ceiling, there was a space like this. Yeah, man. And I got hit by a tree during one
of the hurricanes here 25 years ago.

Somebody bought it and they worked in there all last summer. And now I think they 
realize they're running over. There the same thing up on the hill because you've 
been in that one, right? I looked into the windows. Yeah. There's like a 1950s dish
and the kitchen is all up. Yeah, it all had to come out. The whole thing had to 
come down. It was cute looking, but that's about all it was from the outside. 
Little bit of painting, paint. I can't believe somebody offered 160. It took it. 
That's a stranger thing with their closing costs and everything. If they get 169. 
With the market being what it is, everybody want to bail out a city.

The guy that bought it owns a farm in Vermont. He has 2000 cows.

You look up the name and it's a realtor in the Guns Falls area. And the Realtors, 
that was one thing brought up to watermelon. Realtors are not divulging anything 
about this.

And they got lake furniture, they got water rights on the shade.

This one's got the best. Yeah, but that Ben. I can imagine driving out of there 
trying to get in and out of your driveway.

After I looked at them, both of them are back for sale.

This is exactly her tone of voice to how she said it. She goes, oh, I know where 
you are. She goes, I go around Eagle Lake in my boat every night. Every night. 
That's exactly how she said it. Every night. She's not a people surgeon. Yeah, and 
then in the folder I know something about there was a picture of your place or 
whatever. And Jack brought pictures and showed him some stuff. And I looked and I 
went flipped it up. Wow, that's an old picture. She goes, oh, yeah. I like to keep 
old pictures too, for comparison. This place is assessed a lot more than Myers.

You'll have to change the meeting day so you can make a present.

I will talk to you. There's a way to sign up for office positions in there too. 
Okay? You'd be great. As soon as you put down your dues, you signed up. All right. 
Just hang a letter out there. So are you serious about the brewery?



All right, all right. See in a minute. Something else that you wanted me to mention
on the start. It's kind of a related kind of not and it doesn't affect you guys as 
much. But the lights here at the end of the bank I read a report in Lake Placid 
that when they put up the new lights for the outdoor speed skating rink that the 
people started complaining because they just left them on and they found out there 
was a light ordinance. And I don't know, I'd have to look it up and see what that 
light ordinance was, but they ended up they changed it. So it goes off when it gets
like 11:00 or something. They don't really need them. I don't know. I look at it 
kind of I've had a lot of people complain, but I don't want to get into that 
battle. You're talking about these people here? Yeah. We put something in the 
newsletter last year, five, eight years ago, and again, maybe last year. Be 
respectful of what you put up that it may impact others beyond your property lines.
We had lights from across the lake that people in good intention want to light up 
their swimming area. Light carries an awful long ways across a body of water until 
it hits something because there's nothing to absorb the energy from it. I was 
thinking about that as we get a lot of new residents on the lake that maybe we 
ought to indicate that this is a dark skies comes from the star watchers kind of 
perspective. But until you have an ordinance, you can't do anything about enforcing
it. Unless somebody wants to go down to the town and write up the ordinance and 
have it passed, which is all possible, it just gets to be a whole another ball of 
wax noise is another situation. You bring your dogs up here and we got one person 
that lets their dogs run and they bark and bark and bark and bark. It's annoying, 
too. But then so is the lone across the lake that I hear in the evening. Again, we 
don't have it all that loud, but it comes right across the road. Those dogs didn't 
show up last year and they're not here this year. The ones on yeah, right across my
neighbor's place. They were borough next to boroughs. I mean, three huge German 
shepherd. Oh, my God. But again, it could be in the newsletter as a courtesy, much 
like we talked about with the ice heaters. We didn't have anywhere near as much in 
there as I think maybe we should have had for the ice heaters in the fall 
newsletter. But if you're going to do something on the lake and then not attend to 
what it is that you're doing, somebody else is going to pay the price. Well, I know
I get up sometimes in the middle of the night and I like to look out. And I was 
surprised. I was up the other morning. It was 400. I'm looking out, wow, the moon 
is bright. And I looked around, I couldn't even see the stars are that bright. 
Yeah, you would think headlights are shining on that big boat. You're not going to 
get rid of that to one of the moves. But the thing is, they've been asked before 
and there's a battle between and that's what people have to run. There's a battle 
between the poffi and them. And that battle, Lizzo wants to win it. I don't know 
the only one that had any pull was Charlie. Charlie did talk to her and they did 
tone it down, but they used Charlie's boat launch, so they had to keep Charlie 
happy with Charlie. Depp, I don't know what Mike and Barb and are going to do, but 
I know Shadex have told me that's, right? He goes, you wouldn't believe it from my 
place. And I agree with what Ralph is saying. It's nice if you're courteous to your
neighbor. I personally don't think we need any more regulations. I think we got 
enough. Now,

last Saturday night and there's like 18 or 20 lights and I'm looking, you know, it 
would be nice one or two. But then I got thinking maybe she's afraid of the dark. I
don't know. They get the big ovalist thing. We came to rolled through last night, 
the other night and the whole front yard is lit up like it's a parking lot for a 
drivethrough. Where? Up here? Right here? Yeah. But until most people are not 
willing to be confrontational with their next door neighbor and or even open with 
the dialogue of discussion about what may or may not be problematic to them until 
somebody specifically approaches them that says. Hey. Can you and Charlie may have 
been the person that says. Hey. It comes into my whatever. But we have the vehicle 
through the newsletter that we can put suggestions in there. Yes, I'm mad at your 
neighbor, but you're affecting.



They're all paying the price. So like I said, I put a note in there a bunch of 
years ago because again, now the residence changed hands and the lights either got 
whatever. I know the lights used to shine across into Andy's bedroom and now that 
Andy is gone, they don't do that because she happens to be friends with the people 
that live there. She don't like Andy either. She hated Andy. Jesus Christ. I have 
no idea why Andy would tell me his side. And it's just like the Popeys told me 
their side. I have not talked to Lisario. I don't even know the man. I've been here
20 years and I don't think I've ever seen him. Interesting character. It's not 
worth of me getting involved. I know Depoffy has explained his side, but I'm not 
going to say that he's 100% right. And I feel the Clarks, they've already told me 
they're just trying to keep peace because they don't want to end up getting people 
passing out. They're part of the retaliatory action. So I said, I don't know. And 
so we're just basically leaving alone. And as it comes back, you're sitting in the 
seat of the president of the association. Well, it's a property owners association.
Well, doesn't that mean you can tell your next no, it's not. So we come back to 
that hold, right? Everybody looks at and goes, well, the association should we're 
not an HOA. We're not an HOA. Yeah, it has a judge involved when they made it an 
agreement and all these rules and bylaws we do, but nobody's paying. When I first 
moved here and they said you could join the association, the first things that came
to my mind was no, because I thought I took the association as being like the one 
on Screwed Lake and there's one on Lake George and there's homeowners in Queensbury
where they dictate the Clear house, the flags and everything else. I said, I want 
nobody telling me I don't mind being friendly to my neighbors and hey, my life, but
I don't want somebody going, oh, that color isn't a prescribed color. You have to 
change it. You're on private property. Drag your ass. Yeah. I'm sure there's enough
of us that we all do things that irritate one another, but it doesn't irritate to 
the point that you're going to get a fight over it. Like you said about music, I 
love Charlie's music. I never really realized how it does carry across the way. At 
first I didn't. I was really upset. And I told Charlie, this is when I first moved 
up here and I heard you move, I said I was a little upset. I came up here for peace
and quiet. But as I got to listen to it, it wasn't all the time and most of it was 
old stuff I grew up listening to because my mother had it on the radio and I'm 
going like, Hello, Dolly is not one of my favorite songs. However, I remember 
getting up to go to school and my mother would have it on the radio and it reminded
me of that time. And he played just so many different he would play pokers and 
everything else, and I go, I haven't heard that in a year. So I finally grew to 
like it and also look forward to hearing it because Charlie's here, all is right 
with the world. It's just like all of us. We get used to our neighbors. And when I 
see the different lights on, it's summer. I look across the lake and it's black, 
it's winter. I see lights coming on across here. Oh, boy, it's summer. The people 
are here. Lights everywhere. People are home. And it's like getting back together 
with your old friends again. Even though you're not the best of friends, are still 
acquaintances coming out of your living room. You have something in common, eagle 
Lake. You like to be here. Yes. We've all seen with the passing of different ones. 
They're not the most friendliest people, the old guy. And you know what's funny? As
Ted Rungie told me, he was having to come here a lot of years. Don't let that old 
guy get under your skin. You come here for enjoyment and quiet. He was right. He 
would just stay on my property. Okay. Yeah. Like I've told my kids, growing up at 
15ft, I can be a real prick. You can't come down my driveway. You got a parking 
spot, but you can't get to it. You stay in your swap. Why? They've never done a 
thing to me. They've been nice people until they prove to me that they deserve 
that. Then I will say, there's your property. Don't come on mine. The other side 
around it. They decide they want to develop the property and make a fancy boardwalk
and a fancy they don't. Real quickly, it impacts your pleasure. Right now, people 
come up here and from wherever and they bring bad habits. Like, I live in a city. 
My next door neighbor is closer than Keith, sits to me across my driveway. And if I
don't get along with them, so be it. I get along with the one. But if I come up 
here and I don't get along with my next door neighbor even though they're half a 



mile away, we can have problems. If I get hurt, we have to come here with a 
different yes mindset than coming out of, quote unquote, the city or suburbia where
you can kind of pick and choose your neighbors. Up here, you don't have that 
choice. So as a small community, we kind of have to look at each other and go I 
mean, I get along with them all the time, but they have my better get along with 
them because I think you put it very nicely. And the fact that but don't bring it 
down, and especially in the winter up here to me is if I see lights on at your 
place and I see I know Jim Davis is here and I know the Clarks are here, if I have 
an emergency, those are the only people I can go to. My phone doesn't work for 
whatever reason or I need to ride to the hospital. The farthest is his house. But 
you know what? That's a lot closer to me trying to drive there or my wife or 
whatever, dining in the woods. Yeah, that's a good point that we need to look at 
each other in that respect. In that same vein of discussion Chris and I talked 
about after we sent the newsletter out that was written by two Non Lake resident 
people, or all of us are Non Lake resident people. We all contributed to it. How 
does that affect a guy like

that's living here year round now? Clarkson year round or Davis's year round 
people? They're here year round. Todd and Tanya are we writing newsletter inclusive
of them or exclusive of them? We don't try to be exclusive. They're not 
participating in the board. They pay their dues. Right. Todd and Tony were one of 
the first people to pay their dues this year from what they and Anne Stevens got. 
The first. They also don't work. I work. It takes me a little longer to get check 
out. They got nothing to do. But again, just a thought that occurred to me as I'm 
writing the newsletter here. That to make sure that we are truly inclusive. Not 
that I want to be exclusive, but do we reflect what has happened in times that 
we're not here? I'm not worried about it per se. It's a thought that I get it. But 
they should also have somebody that's on the board too. Well, they are inclusive. 
Yeah. Todd and Tony were on the board many years ago. Steve Felt was on the board 
again. There's only a handful of people up here year round. Davis were heavily 
involved 30 years ago. Jim's got to be in his eighty s. Yeah, they had his 80th 
birthday here. That's three years ago. I think he's 81 because I think it's my 
mother's 82. Got to be 82 because I think it was two years ago. First year coveted.
Yes, you're right. And they had Covet. Yeah, them and Tribendos and a bunch of 
others. They had a get together with the fire department and a lot of them came 
down with Gov but fortunately most of them were vaccinated so it wasn't a bad 
stream. But anyway all right, so you're going to stay on as a board member because 
we're going to change the subject so that if they want me to be a board member I'll
stay on as a board member and Dave is a board member and if we can get Cole 
Hickland if he wants to be on the board maybe somebody will pop up. Well, you've 
got two people that have volunteered so don't go to the meeting and say are there 
nominations from the floor because that'll get you in trouble. Because if somebody 
says, yeah, I want to be and I know Cole has said if somebody else wants to but 
you've got two warm bodies. My suggestion to Keith a couple of weeks ago was 
president elect. When we put the newsletter out he kind of became president elect. 
We're not going to put somebody up as a running mate against Keith because that 
would be unless Keith says I really don't want it. But we got into that situation a
couple of years ago, many years ago with one of our other residents. Two people 
were one was already there and somebody got a higher vote because they knew the 
name More. Well, right now we got who you got Leahy. Okay. They bought Catlin's 
place up on top of that point. My conversation with Keith and my conversation with 
both Cole and Lehigh since they replied directly to me, ed, I think, but don't 
quote me on it would be for Keith as president elect to reach out to them and say, 
would you like to work with us? What position would you like? We have a secretary 
position. We have a board position. This is what we are in need of for those two 
positions. If one of them says I'll be more than happy to help in any way I can, 
but I don't want to be an active member, then you can open it up at the meeting to 
the floor. But before you do that, I would strongly that's a great idea. Wrongly 



urge to the point where if you don't, I will step aside. I'll leave it at this 
then. If Cole and Leahy want it, we need three positions to fill. You've got a 
secretary and two board members. Right. If one of those take the secretary, that's 
great. Then I can go on the board. If both of them go on the board, then we're 
still missing a secretary. The board position is filled. You've got it. If you're 
saying you want a position, you've got it. Before anybody else has opportunity to 
say they want to be in there. Well, I don't want to step on you ain't stepping on 
anybody's toes because nobody's been asked. All right. They're still open for 
discussion. Dave and I talked just before as you guys are coming in about the 
board, and this is just my opinion. I would like to stay on the board and maintain 
a couple of reasons. One, there's a lot of background, but two, to work with you, 
because I know and if you've been around enough places, they get a new president. 
Oh, well, he said this. Then at least you and I can that was never said or this is 
what was said. Or you can come back. If Ralph doesn't have the information, you 
come back to me. Hey, I talked to so and so and they said such and such. I never 
talked to them. So that you have a better don't get caught between a rock and a 
hard place because well, he said Jack said well, Jack never said that. You know 
what I mean? So that's one of the reasons I would like to stay on the board. So we 
could have this cohesive to keep everything together that we've been working on for
whoever knows how long and we've been working together for how many years that we 
all know one another enough to say, Geez, that doesn't sound like him. Yeah.

So would that be in the case? And we could just open it up for one board seat and 
one secretary? Unless you want the secretary. If I was going to take secretary, I 
might as well stay. As president, I have to back off. I should reach out to our two
volunteers and say, I told you, you can, or I will. What's available? You spoken to
them before? I suppose I should. My last conversation with him was I will talk to 
them prior to the annual meeting because I've got enough things on my plate that 
I'm doing 14 hours, days. Just great. Send me their contact information. I should 
be able to reach out,

especially in the winter.

Well, that's understandable.

And that's the other thing, as you've seen long enough, is trying to get every 
schedule flexible schedule as far as trying to do some improvement process. And 
like my son came in from New Hampshire. I thought he was going to be here today, 
but he left this morning before we got here. He came down for my grandson's party, 
but that was it. So anyway, just to keep continuity so that we all yes, I can give 
you Cole's contact information and I would pick up the phone and call both of them 
and say, hey, this is I'll do that in the next week to make sure they have some 
heads up. And since you know them somewhat I know them deals, I know Cole. Who do 
you think would matter to be a better secretary? Because I can call one before the 
other makes not I really don't know Ed that well at all. I know Cole has been spent
his whole life in finances. He was the State comptroller's right hand person for 
finances and that so he was treasurer for a short period of time where he had at 
least entertained being treasured for a short period of time a long time ago, but 
found it a conflict of interest with the state and everything else that he was 
unable to take it. So again, looking at what he has the skills to be a secretary 
right. Again, you and I haven't talked about what you need for a secretary, what 
anybody at this point in the electronic age needs for a secretary. You need 
somebody that's going to be able to take the voice recording that we have here and 
pull off the important stuff and commit that to a very simple set of notes that 
hopefully will get put on the website so that we don't forget it. What has happened



decades prior to this is that it's a hit and miss crapshoot of what is there and 
what's not. And we've forgotten over the 40 years that I've been involved more than
what we know now as far as somebody going back and looking at what happened 40 
years ago, it's only as a result of me having been involved for 40 years that I can
go back 40 years ago. So and so did this and 20 years ago, so and so did that. And 
the Millfil project was only because again, having sat here historian really? In 
some respects, yes. I'm going to call one before the other and the first one I'm 
going to call is going to get offered both the secretary or the board position. And
so we got a little bit of which one is a better choice because you and I call you 
and I can talk about that. I don't think there's any real preference to it. Cole 
has been around, been here longer than it has been here, but at this point, since 
in the last two years, you got 18 or more brand new property owners around the 
lake. As I look at what Bill brought over and that he shows a hell of a lot more 
interest in the causeway and maybe the lake in general than a lot of people have 
shown in 40 years of bad behavior of coming here kind of deal. But be that what it 
is.

I look at that as a very appreciative thing. So we talk a lot about the association
and the DM and just General Bull and his wife and everything. So, again, it's 
convenient because they're just come right down. We may want to know they're new. 
They want to know what they do. People don't want to know. One of the things that 
impressed me about Jack when I first met him is at that time, I was offered in the 
newsletters and very still intimately involved in newsletters, but came over and he
said, well, in the newsletter two years ago, three years ago, you said that. And it
was like somebody actually read the shit that I wrote. I was like, kind of an 
impressive thing. Debbie told him to say it, let's be honest. Well, even if Debbie 
told him to say it, he remembered enough to better say something. The wife said, 
that's good. Makes you feel good. I didn't remember what I wrote because, again, I 
was more in the I had a kid that did all the transcribing of all the information 
from that time, president Bill Allen. And this kid could typically, he could type, 
listen to the radio and watch TV at the same time, 60 words a minute, and then he 
could do the layout at the same rate. And this was all Apple II e days way back, 
and could make anybody that was illiterate look literate, the kind of skills that 
this kid had. But I was more scared of. So I didn't know really what was in it, but
that's what it is. So they have somebody that when he came over, he goes, oh, it's 
in this page here. You give that drawing to most people when they look at it, it's 
a bunch of gibberish lines you might as well throw no idea. So from that 
standpoint, should we invite him to be a member? He's already standing here. We 
already said we're going to fall and follow them. We can do whatever we want. I 
would love to have some people to fill the positions. I'd like to see somebody you 
being still involved in the board, being on this end of the lake. You know, there's
a lot of conflict and dialogue and this and that and personalities at this end of 
the lake, and it's like you don't see it. I sure as heck don't see it. Chris is 
here two days a week or two days a year, and I think Jack should be part of the 
board for political reasons. Not that he's a politician, but he knows Danstack, he 
knows Betty Little, even though she's not. She still carries a lot of weight. Yeah.
And I really appreciate that. You and your wife know them, and I think it's 
beneficial to the lake, definitely, and I appreciate that and everyone else. I got 
to talk to Dan. He's got competition this year. Hopefully won't lose it. But again,
he hikes these mountains almost every weekend, so he's very in tune to the outer 
rounds. Yes. So you can talk to him and his legislative agency.

I talked to her, too. She gobbled up the information about the Hammond Pond 
wildlife. I put the stuff up on the Internet, on the Web, and we have a tracker to 
see where people come and look at it from, and that page is separate, so we can 
just track that it wasn't there 20 minutes. And I got off the phone with her, and 
in 20 minutes, she downloaded every document that was there. I called the next day.



I said, So I'm watching you at least downloaded whether you've read it. She was 
like, oh, yeah, that's really interesting information. So we had lots of 
information, lots of interesting conversations. So be. That what it is. All right, 
so you're going to be a board member. Thank you. As president, I got some 
information for you from the forest ranger there as far as where we are with the 
boat launch and the beach. Oh, okay. And you got an email that described what I 
told him, as far as your Internet is up again. No, this was a couple of weeks ago. 
I sent it to you. Nothing, as far as he knows, has changed. They're still doing 
survey work. He was very interested when I said, well, we want to have access to 
all that information. Oh, this is the guy you talked to on the forest ranger? Yes. 
Okay. I thought it was just somebody from he was told to get in touch with me as a 
result of the person that sent you the letter. Okay, right. And his boss, because 
Stagnant is no longer in the front office, so he's doing the surveying. He's 
evidently collecting and or doing or however that fits together well. They have 
some historical data that they have collected. I said, I would like to see what you
got, because if they come out on a Monday afternoon at 02:00 in the afternoon I 
said, I got cameras watching the three or four different locations on the lake, and
I can tell you exactly what took place on the lake. I said, I can't do it for the 
car down, but he doesn't have to know that. He knows it's public information. All I
got to do is go to the website, and I've told them. I also told him up front, I'm 
the one that did the letter to Cory McGee or that read the stuff for the Hammond 
Pond and found that the state had selectively edited. I said, I know where it came 
from, how it got to be worded. I'm the one that wrote the letter. So he knows who 
he's dealing with. I'm going to hold him to what he says, and I kind of told him 
that. He said he'll get back to me in two to three weeks. He's got to talk to his 
superiors as to whether they can share the information. I said, well, you can share
it willingly or I'll foil it. And if I foil and I'm going to foil every damn thing 
around it, so it's going to bury you on paperwork for days, but that would be what 
it is. Told them that upfront. I said, we have no problem with doing that. I said, 
we want to be proactive with the decision. We have very good reason why we need to 
keep the boat launched, that there are numerous people that only have access by 
boat. We've had emergencies on the lake that have required response by emergency 
service personnel. Basically all the bullet points that I put in that letter, I 
told him every one of those. Yeah, okay, I do remember we will see what we get from
him. But at the moment, nothing has changed as far as where they are at. They are 
still studying. He did ask me if I could do a survey of boats on the lake. I said, 
It ain't going to do any good because the boats on the lake are not contributing 
factors to the traffic. I said, I live on the backside. There are seven boat 
launches or seven people back there. One guy gets his boat in the water maybe once 
a year. There's two other people that use it a little more frequently than that. 
And there's three others that maybe on a weekend here or weekend there, they're out
on a lake. I said, don't do a broad brush comparison of our lake to all the other 
ones. I said, 4 July, for 40 years I've been coming up here. We sit down. 4 July, I
have dinner out on a porch. Damn. It was a busy weekend on the lake. There were 
five power boats and two kayaks, and they all had different times that they were 
out there. It's not like you can walk from boat to boat to boat on a holiday 
weekend. It has never been like that. It never will be like that. So don't goofy 
and using a broad brush to kind of what you call it, assess what we have here. 
Hello.

Yeah, hang on.

Yeah. Are you back? Are you back? Okay, well, take your time. We're still in the 
board. Yeah, I already talked to him about it probably pretty soon and we'll figure
out right there. Vice President absolutely. Because Chris is not going to he's 
never going to step back up to present. He can't say that again because you're a 
little weak. What, out of courtesy and politeness, asked him not to. I don't want 



to make him think of ignoring him, but I know his life and what he said, he's got a
lot on his plate trying to run a business. I didn't think he was going to say yes, 
but I didn't want to slide him either. In the last two weeks, he's done 85 hours, 
weeks, if not more. But the one thing about that was brought up, I think we 
wouldn't be able to get out of the way to we have to do it at the boat launch. 
There is no guidelines. We've never done this before. And research on so one of my 
other questions when I wrote them was going to be, what are your guidelines? What 
are we using for guidelines for the evaluation? Rivers. Right. Well, I used the

water ski. I just gave him two years worth of my data.

It's just scribbled down. I got to put it in order, drag it all down the hill. How 
many? Both. Okay. All right. And then collect it up on the 4. July seems to be 
about the busiest day. We counted nine boat once since Colbert de Lakes obviously 
picked up, but it'll decline again. Plush got a lot of new people, so they replaced
a lot of people that didn't have boats anymore. Okay. Back to the camp by car. You 
want to come back with you right. It's an evolution. I mean, Theresa across the 
street was 90 years old. Yeah. Let's figure this out. They were coming over and 
Bolkovich daughter Connie and son come down. It's great to see kids on the lake 
again. Right now they're all gone again. Yes. My daughter

Kelly and Todd have two girls

over here. So you're going to see that again. You may have an influx of kids, but 
it's only going to last ten years. Maybe you got Floyd and sue, who sold they used 
the place if they were looking to use the two weekends. Three weekends, yeah, they 
were there. They had been out in the boat since their kids. Or you got Carlos place
down there. He's here a weekend. He hasn't been here in two years. He's here last 
year for two weeks. He hasn't been here yet this year. Eugene goes down there all 
the time. But again, most of the people on the lake, yes. You got patios places up 
for sale. More boats there now than they've been for 30 years prior. For 30 years. 
You got the people that you met that you sent the thing to that are Vermont there?

That place has been vacant for decades. You got the boat house with the beercakes 
on it. Yeah. Pete Stone has been there, but his parents haven't used his parents 
now dead. You don't have any money to fix it. Nobody's used it. Nobody's used that 
place in decades. If I had them, I'd like to buy this. I'd love to fix that place. 
I had a guy who approached him to buyer cakes. Yeah, it's really bad. It's a tear 
down now. I would have loved to have gone in. It is gorgeous inside. It was a full 
size camp inside. Kitchen, bedroom, bathroom, septic somewhere. Yeah, hold on. But 
I did deceptic die testing. It was a beautiful little place in its day. Cute little
got into the inside. Yeah. Well, you remember when we first moved up we had the old
Bay house where the house is across the road that's falling down with a wooden 
shop. Across from that was a fishing bait house and every year you could see it was
sliding farther. Well, it was a garage. Yeah. And it finally ended up guy by the 
name of

it's worth a million dollars to the bats and everything else. That was the original
founding father's, president of Elpoi. Which place is this? The one with a stone 
wall. And he's got three addresses. Charles island. Oh, what was it? EdNet? Yeah, 
it was EdNet originally there were postcards made of it, but I'm trying to think of
the guy's name that owns it. But we've got three addresses. We mail paper mail to 
three addresses that have done for the last four or five years now. You think any 



of those males come back? Not one of them. Never heard from the guy. He was an ex 
marine or a service vet of some type and met him a couple of three times back in 
the day and have never seen him since. Back in the early met him they had a 
beautiful stone wall. Yes. The lake where a little parking which is all have caved 
in and all the stones now in the lake there's postcards of that. I just look at it 
going, boy, I'd like to go back in time and see what it looked like in its day. You
can go on the website. There's a website. I've got a video. I don't think you trip 
around the lake. Oh yeah, there's a tennis court back up in the back of the lane. 
Look at the old hotel. It took me a long time. I used to read about a hotel where 
the hell hold up hotel burn. Now it's the apartment house and if you look across 
the street you can see the stone walls and where they probably have the tennis 
courts and other things. The guy that built that had an indoor pool put in there in
the really?

When are you going to put a sancho? Don't ask us to talk if you got it 
independently. Welcome. Every weekend this place was built on the old post office. 
When they took the post office out and they filled all this in, this came from 
where the hotel was because the hotel was where the post office was. It well, we 
did find I found a lock in the sand that went to a post office box and I just kept 
it. A couple of years ago, my kids found the door you could see. So again, it goes 
back to okay, the post office is there someplace? Well, the hotel burned and they 
built what now is crawls placed on top of that foundation. And there's pictures of 
when they started building a hotel. On the website, there's a whole bunch of 
pictures of the old Model T Fords around it. There's a whole bunch of pictures of 
when they built called Hicklands Place. Oh, yeah. Because I got to know Charles 
Cobbling place, the old bug house for the yes. There's a whole bunch of pictures 
there where the road was this way, and then the next thing it's this way. And 
they're building alongside the road. Yeah, those are very detailed. Yeah, there's 
some real neat pictures. It's just amazing to look at. And I got some pictures of 
the inside of the house in the island. I haven't put up on a web yet that Charles 
parents sent me because it was their place inside. It's kind of cool stuff. So 
you're going to do the thing with the state for the boat launching. That just 
indicating that things are pretty much normal. But we've requested the following 
information to be included. What am I doing? The bullet points that I sent you the 
email for the meeting yeah. For the state. You can do that. I got to go back to 
your email that you spoke yeah. And you're going to continue to do membership as 
far as trying to get in touch with people who have yeah, I'll continue that because
I know where I ended off and my email from January there was kind of sketchy as far
as who, what and where, but it was a tough way to present who bought property and 
what. Well, that's the email. And I ended up going through

Waters place. I don't have Mcgu. Okay. I talked to them as Kelly and Todd. He's a 
principal in one of the schools, niscuana or something. Belkowitzrecco. I've talked
to them already. I gave them a newsletter that's Chris and Crystal. I don't know 
the job yet. Armino, of course, you just met Bill Barwig. I have not met them at 
all yet. I've met them at all. Schultz McNealy's, I've already been with them. I 
don't think I gave them a letter because they've been here. Okay. And then of 
course, the other one there, Catlin is now Lahee. That's the one that is offered 
to. That one I didn't have. And I finally got this next to Chili's, and I had to go
down. I do have whoever owns the water's place now, but yeah, I don't have the 
Ulcer was on the Hill. The assessor, Nicholas, we got he never gave me his phone or
email, so I do have his phone. Oh, I got that off the Google. He didn't give it to 
me, so I didn't use it. And the other one is bertrand and Dairy New Hampshire. Map.
There's a couple of them on the county website for the taxes. Still have the old 
people. They don't have the new ones yet. So when I went through this, that's what 
I ended up doing is getting out. We got the guy that bought Turtle Island that is 
in Rhode Island that we have no clues to who they are. There's a whole bunch of 



Turtle Island

who is 90 years old now that probably will be turning over in the near future. He's
got just a heart failure and really he's going to try and make it up this summer. 
So I wouldn't say that we're not going to see him. I'd say this is probably not 
very good. He sent me a folks guard over the winter because I always look at his 
place as to go by and I keep looking to see the gates open. A few years ago I had 
to be around 19 2016, 17. I talked to him. I parked our Debbie's red car and I 
walked down to check the damn and I don't know where I saw him. It might have been 
at the general meeting or something. He's come to the meeting and he said something
about parked in my driveway of the red car. So that was me check the damn because 
there's no really good foot. We're coming from that direction. He yelled at me a 
couple of times. He was at the meeting last year. Was he? No, he hasn't been here 
in three years. He wasn't here last year and he wasn't here in 2020 maybe three 
years then. Okay. I know he hasn't been up. He can't get broken into. About a year 
ago. Really? Todd or Tanya check on it from time to time because the last thing I 
went out and fixed it heard about him was the forest fire. Yeah. And that was 
probably four or five years ago. Three years ago.

I got a cold the last couple of years

to get him up here. But six months ago put on

get things turned back on. There's money to be made in trapping if somebody is 
serious about doing

better.

Beer is cheaper. Everything.

He goes all the way over to Charles Crown Point Bay. He owns all that mountain plus
the swamp. And I go, wow, there is a road over there. I got to go. If he could 
develop that right? Yes. The night 10:00. They got that in the newsletter for sure.
This year we are officially adjourning. Yeah, we should. Dab is doing the stuff for
the picnic, so as soon as I get her head count yes, she's already got counter the 
napkins and everything she contacted. Nice, dad. All right, quick motion to bring 
the meeting to a closed yes. All in favor? Anybody who wants to say no, you can say
yeah.


